## MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING BOARD OF ALDERMEN TOWN OF CHAPEL HILL JUNE 4, 1948, 2:30 P. M.

BOOK 8

PAGE 17

A call meeting was held in the Town Hall Friday, June 4th at 2:30 P. M., with all members of the Board present.

The purpose of the meeting was to receive and open bids for three trucks and a Crawler Type tractor with clamshell attachment.

Town Manager Ray opened and read each bid. The bids received on the trucks were as follows:

Hazzard Motor Company:		
l Truck, Chassis and Cab l Truck, Chassis and Cab, with model CX-6	\$	1,765.00
Galion Dump Body, Complete		2,435.00
l Truck, Chassis and Cab, with Model 5 Galion Garbage Dump Body, Complete	Character and the Control of the Con	2,591.00
Total Bid Price of Hazzard Motor Co.	\$	6,791.00
Strowd Motor Company:  1 Ford Truck, Chassis and Cab 1 Ford Truck, Chassis and Cab, with Model CX-6 Galion Dump Body 1 Ford Truck, Chassis and Cab, with model 5 Galion Garbage Dump Body  Total Bid Price of Strowd Motor Co.	<b>*</b>	1,550.00 2,101.02 2,238.76 5,889.72
Caston Motor Company:  1 Dodge Truck, Cab and Chassis 1 Dodge Truck, Chassis and Cab, with Model CX-6 Galion Dump Body 1 Dodge Truck with Model 5 Garbage Dump Body	#	1,684.70 2,330.70 2,481.75
Total Bid Price of Caston Motor Company	\$	6,497.15

There were two bids received on the Crawler Tractor and clam shovel attachment, as follows:

North Carolina Equipment Company Mitchell Distributing Company

\$ 10,300.00 9,500.00

There was some discussion of the two types of tractors on which bids were submitted, and Messrs. Lanier, Burch, and Davis were appointed as a committee to work with Mr. Ray in making further investigations of the use of these tractors.

-17-

## JUNE 4, 1948

After some discussion of all the bids submitted, it was decided that the acceptance of any bid would be deferred until the next regular meeting.

Mr. Ogburn presented a plan for remodeling the front of his furniture store building to conform with the colonial design. Approval of the plan was deferred until the next regular meeting, in order to receive the approval of the planning board.

Mr. Ray stated that he had an application for the position of Town Clerk from Mrs. Louise Talbot, whose husband will be in school at the University. After discussion, Mr. Burch made a motion that the matter be left to Mr. Ray, seconded by Mr. Fowler and passed.

Upon motion made and seconded, the meeting adjourned.

Mac W. Bnewt clerk